
ICRS LINKS
VOL. 2  Issue 1	 February 2021



2     I.C.R.S. LINKS

A Message From 
The Principal 
Dear ICRS Families and Friends, 

Welcome to our 2nd annual alumni LINKS newsletter. The year has been an extraordinary one 
for the world, the community, and our school. When schools had to pivot to remote learning 
in March, Immaculate Conception Regional School (ICRS) did not skip a beat. Our teachers 
provided continuous learning from the get-go and epitomized our theme, “Growth Mindset.” They 
learned new ways to deliver instruction on Zoom and how to use online resources to support 
student learning.  ICRS was one of the few schools in the Skagit Valley offering continuous 
learning. We were very fortunate that we adopted a one-to-one device program at the beginning 
of the school year which equipped students for remote learning. Almost a year later, we are 
proud to say that all of our students will be back on campus four days a week by February 22.   

Our theme this year is “Love thy Neighbor.” ICRS students have demonstrated love for their neighbors by sending over 100 
letters and cards to local seniors and grandparents isolated during COVID.  Classrooms sent cards of appreciation to local 
health care providers, fire fighters, local police, and grocery store workers.  During Advent students brought over fifteen 
boxes of canned goods to the Tri-Parish Food Bank at St. Charles. This COVID year needed us to love our neighbors and to 
be a glimmer of Christ’s hope in our community.  

2021 is also made extraordinary with young alumni on staff. We reached out to those taking a gap year to help their alma 
mater in support positions. Read more about these wonderful alumni on page 6 of this magazine.

We have been challenged in new ways and found creative solutions to continue our mission. In fact, we are being very 
creative with our biggest fundraiser. The 2021 ICRS auction, “Mask-querade,” will be hosted online. See the link on the 
last page of this newsletter to sign up to bid on items for this year’s auction.  Bidding opens up at 10:00 AM on Monday, 
February 22nd, and remains open until 10:00 PM Saturday night, February 27th. We hope you can join us at our virtual 
auction. 

Thank you for your continued support for ICRS.  Enjoy the LINK.  

Peace and Joy, 

Principal Rodrigues 

We look forward to celebrating our wonderful traditions and our 
school endowment fund at our  71st Anniversary Gala May 21, 2021.

Over $600,000 from endowment has been used toward the 
ICRS general operating budget in the last six years. 

 This fund benefits all school families.



I.C.R.S. LINKS      3

This year two of Immaculate Conception Regional School’s incredible 
teachers; Colleen Wade (Kindergarten) and Sarah Rutherford (7th Grade), 
have been named recipients of the SMAPE William Dahlgren Award for 
2020. 
 
The William Dahlgren Award recognizes outstanding K-12 teachers for 
inspiring students in math, science, and engineering fields, particularly 
classes directed towards learning the field of plastics and general 
entrepreneurship activities.  
  
SAMPE recognizes teachers who exemplify: 

•Excellence: Motivating students to achieve their best. 
•Integrity: Consistently thinking, doing more than what is required. 
•Respect: Treating each student as valuable and full of potential. 
•Innovation: Inspiring students to explore and create on their own from what is taught. 

 
Colleen Wade has been a teacher at Immaculate Conception Regional School for the past 20 years. She had two children 
attend ICRS as well.    
 
Mrs. Wade is kind and patient with her kindergarten class.  She is also very organized and detailed. She runs a tight ship 
in the kinder class and transitions the students to a full day academic setting through her consistent routine and clear 
objectives to her students.  
 
“Colleen has been spearheading the technological age in her classroom for the past 10 years. She procured a financial 
donation to purchase iPads for the classroom. These iPads are used for educational purposes in a variety of ways for 
both math and reading. Her focus with the iPads is to teach, enrich, and remediate math and the language arts,” said ICRS 
Principal Gwen Rodrigues. 
 
Sarah Rutherford has been a teacher for 29 years. She has spent the last 14 of them at ICRS. She is an ICRS Alumni and 
she also sent all four of her children here. She currenlty teaches 7th grade and English Language Arts. 
 
Mrs. Rutherford is passionate about challenging and motivating her students to reach their potential. She guides them 
daily to strive for success in her classroom. She teaches from the moto “Don’t let children choose to fail.”  Mrs. Rutherford  
believes that children need to feel respected, loved, and safe to achieve their academic potential. She operates her 
classroom off this belief, leading by example in the way she works with her students.  She stresses the importance of 
respecting her and each other in her classroom.    
 
“An innovation that Sarah has developed in the 7th grade classroom is a Washington State History/ Engineering Road trip.   
Each year she takes her students on a 4-day, 3-night trip around the State of Washington. The idea is to give the students 
firsthand knowledge about the wonderful state history here in Washington as well as the many different engineering 
projects we have,” said Principal Rodrigues. “However, that is not all. This trip is also used as an opportunity to develop 
and nurture the class’s leadership skills.” 

Mrs. Rutherford does this by having the students be 100% involved in the planning of the trip. Students make hotel 
reservations, locate food stops along the way, figure out the best route from one stop to the next, decide which historical 
stops the class will make, and decide which engineering marvels they will visit. Then the students are required to do 
a research assignment on the historical and engineering venues they will see prior to the trip so that the students are 
familiar with these places once they arrive.  
 
Congratulations  to Mrs. Wade and Mrs. Rutherford on this well-deserved award! 

About SAMPE: In 2006, the Society for the Advancement of Material and Process Engineering (SAMPE) established its philanthropic arm, the SAMPE 
Foundation. Their mission: to Instill interest and passion for advanced materials and process in the next generation of leaders. In order to realize 
this vision, the SAMPE Foundation promotes education and innovation in the fields of materials and processes on a global basis, particularly at the 
kindergarten through the 12th-grade level. 

Teachers

Colleen Wade Sarah Rutherford
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Spartan Links

Currently a freshman at the University of California San Diego (UCSD), Luke is a member of the 
colligate swim team and competes in the Big West athletic conference. He is majoring in Real 
Estate and Development and has already been named to the Academic All-American team for his 
academic accomplishments. 

Luke’s swimming journey is a little different than most college freshman. Since both of Luke’s 
parents, Melvin and Rowena, were born in the Philippines, Luke holds dual citizenship. This has 
allowed Luke to qualify for the Philippines Junior National Team, where he had the opportunity 
to travel and compete in the Philippines. It is on this team where Luke met some of his current 
UCSD teammates and led him to eventually decide to attend UCSD for his colligate career. 

Luke has been swimming since he was 6 years old. Growing up in Mount Vernon, he was a member of the YMCA 
Chinooks Swim Team under the tutelage of Coach Carroll Mockatell since the 1st grade. When he was a senior at Mount 
Vernon High School, Luke finished 2nd at State in the 200 individual medley and 5th in the 100 breast stroke; Luke 
finished in 1st place at Districts that year in both events.  
 
Though this freshman season has been anything but normal and Luke’s first Big West season was canceled due to 
COVID, the team is still in the pool daily working hard. Luke and his fellow UCSD teammates were able to compete in his 
first U.S. Open swim event this past November at the 2020 Toyota U.S. Open Championships in Irvine, CA. Luke qualified 
for the Open in his best three events, where he finished 66th in the 100 breast stroke, 69th in the 200 breaststroke, and 
93rd in the 200 individual medley. Considering he was competing against swimmers who have already won Olympic 
medals and NCAA Champion titles, as a first-time U.S. Open circuit participant Luke was very pleased with his results. 

Luke is looking forward his next opportunity to compete. His next chance will be in March when his team will host an 
official time trial to work towards qualifying for the U.S. Olympic Trials. Currently the U.S Trials are scheduled for June, 
right in time for this summer’s Olympic Games in Tokyo (which were postponed from 2020).  

Luke’s clearest path to the Tokyo games could be as a member of the Philippines National Team. If he can shave just 3 
seconds off his current time in the 200 individual medley, he will qualify on that team for this year’s games. If it doesn’t 
happen this summer Luke is already looking to the future; he feels he has a great chance to make the 2024 games in 
Paris, France as he will just be hitting his swimming prime.

When Luke returns to Mount Vernon, he and his family attend Immaculate Conception Church where he and his parents 
are Eucharistic Ministers and his younger brother, Peter, is an altar server. 
 
Good Luck, Luke, from your friends at Immaculate Conception Regional School – we will be rooting for you! 

Do you have an ICRS alumni update you would like to share 
with us?  Please let us know. Send information and pictures to 

bveltri@icrsweb.org

Luke Pusateri ‘16
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ICRS Family Tree

Holt/Cully Family Tree

Showcasing Generations of ICRS Families

If you would like your family featured 
on the ICRS Family Tree and your 

family has more then one generation 
of ICRS alumni, please let us know. 
Send information and pictures to 

bveltri@icrsweb.org

Jackie Holt 
Teacher 1972-1991

Fred Holt ‘75 Jackie Holt ‘78 Daniel Holt ‘80

Robin Cully ‘00 Allison Cully ‘04

Adelaide Cully ‘27

Ryan Cully ‘05
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Thank you to these current school parents and all of our essential and front-
line workers who have been at the forefront of this pandemic. As these faces 
show, they are thrilled to have received their COVID vaccine as they continue 
to support our community. 

Isaac Pereira ‘15

Isaac Pereira (Class of 2015) answered the call to help us serve lunch, support 
the Extended Care program and help with yard duty.  Egann Willis (Class of 2016) 
wants to be a PE teacher and during this college gap year offered to help as a 
teacher’s aide in 4th and 5th grades. He also helps with yard and lunch duty. 

Sierra Mierzeski (Class of 2016) is an aide in 1st and 2nd grades and is working side by side with her former teachers. 
Anna Rutherford (Class of 2016) spent her winter break supporting 1st , 2nd, and 3rd graders.  She returned to the 
University of Notre Dame in January. We are grateful for the support our alumni give us; thank you Mr. Isaac, Mr. Egann, 
Ms. Sierra, and Ms. Anna. God bless you for sharing your time and talent with us!

Giving Back

Anna Rutherford ‘16Sierra Mierzeski ‘15Egann Willis ‘16

Service
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CORPORATE SPONSORS
Automation Electric and Control 
Avalon Links
Balance Point
Banner Bank
Breadfarm
Bruliam Wines, LLC
Calico Cupboard
Chad Fisher Construction 
COA 
Coco Cobena
Coconut Kenny’s
Country Bouquet Floral
David Consulting Group
Dwayne Lane’s Auto Family
Empire Ale House
Erik Pedersen Real Estate Group
Federated Insurance
Ground Zero Gymnastics
Halgren Orthodontics
Hawthorne Funeral Home
Janicki Industries
Jerry Smith Chevrolet Kia
John’s Auto Toggery
Knights of Columbus Council 8476
LG Issaacson Co.
Lifetouch Photography
Lincoln Theater
Lopez Island Creamery
Max Dale’s Steak and Chop House
Miles Sand and Gravel
Mount Vernon Building Center
Mt. Baker Ski Area
Nicol Law, PLLC
Northend Truck Equipment
Pacioni’s
Petals by Linda
PRIMAC Electric LLC
Red Barn Art Studio
Rejuvenation, MD
Ristretto Coffee 
Schaffner Pharmacy
Serenity Spa
Shelly’s Shack
Skagit Aggregates
Skagit Bank
Skagit Family Health
Skagit Law Group
Skagit Valley Catholic Churches
Spero Salon
St. Mary Parish
Sunland Bark and Topsoil
Swinomish Casino
Tacoma Model T Ford Club
Tri Dee Arts
Tulip Valley Winery
Valley Shine Distillery
Washington Bulb
Wilson Framing
YMCA

LEGACY CIRCLE $10,000 +
Mike Harris
Randy and Rozann Carnahan
The Knights of Columbus Council 676

PRINCIPAL’S CIRCLE up to $9,999
Jose and Shelley Acuna 
Greg and Stephanie Bachmeier
John and Patricia Bond
John Breckenridge and Jennifer Schuh
Craig and Carrie Cammock
Patrick Carnahan
Mariel Castillo
Ken and Sue Christianson
Pauline Cline
Isidro and Maria Cobena
Sierra Cortes and Zachary Batson
David and Lynette Cram
Gregg and Lea Davidson
Chad and Colleen Fisher
Dan and Laura Fisher
Herb and Mary Frederick
Mary Kay Gannon
Jim and Katelyn Grant
Patrick and Barbara Greiner
Paul and Keri Halgren
Laura Hurdelbrink
Charlie Isaacson
Mike and Lisa Janicki
Adam and Britney Janicki
John and Katherine Janicki
Peter and Kaitlyn Janicki
David and Georgia Lang
Ralph and Mary Ann Monty
Edd and Kathy Natoli
Stephen Nicol
Taylor and Zabrina Nybo
Jonathan and Stephanie Ploudre
Mike and Mary Ann Quigg
Mary Ramsbottom
John and Eileen Renner
Rico Romano and Jacqui Pegan
John Roozen
Kyle and Sarah Rutherford
Tony and Tanya Sanger
Jhoanna Santos and Ernesto Golez
Mary Grace Santos
Jeff and Stacy Stewart
Harry and Toni Sutton
Svend and Caitlin Svendsen 
Jim and Jenny Toland
Jeffrey and Cecilia  Weldon
Dennis and Trudy Wilson

FRIENDS AND FAMILY up to $999
Gary and Susan Alexander
Elizabeth Ames
Janis Balley
Steve and Pam Barden
Zachary Batson and Sierra Cortes
Mary Bavaro
Lennart and Erin Bentsen
Charles Bentsen
Peggy Bichard
Coree Bliven
John and Cheryl Bolden
Ian and Allison Brooks
Dan and Antonia Bush
Pat Campbell
Jack and Kathleen Cartee
Robin Catlin
Jean Champagne
Judy Charlton
Nancy Clubb
Michael and Rebecca Cole
Janell and Darlene Cote
Alicia Cote and Cody Black
Ken and Florence Dahlstedt
Kurt Dilworth and Kristen Mestrich
Denny and Claudia Doneen

Kristi Drake
Carolyn Dudek
Susan Duffy
Candy and Vanessa Echavez
Andy and Samantha Egloff
Richard and Pat Eitner
Mike and Becki Elde
Kalon and Jamie Eskola
Ian and Theresa Faley
Tim and Linda FitzGerald
Odi Flores
John and Dayna Frederick
Sharon Fulkerson
Louise Hospenthal
John and Jeanne Galbreath
Carl Gerling
Grace Glasgow and Judy Graham
Jen Goforth
James and Alice Grant
Stacey Hacker
John and Debbie Hill
Michael Hollick
Paulette Honigbaum
James and Cynthia Howard
Gerald and Helen Hulbert
Lynn and Laura Hurdelbrink
John and Barbara Huff
Kirk Johnson and Lori Nordgulen
Aldi Kllogjeri and Jenny Benson
The Knights of Columbus Council 8015
Roy and Darlene Martin
Matt and Tiffany McAuslan
Holly Mcleod
Linda Mierzeski
Betty Miller
Tiffani Mishock
Mary Moa-Walsh
Brian and Linda Morrison
Kristen Nicol
Lisa Nielsen
Eric and Terry-Jo Norman
Sue Norton
Regina Olson
Gaby Oropeza
Charlesand Gloria Ostlund
John and Kitty Pedersen
Lorraine Pegan and Elizabeth Ames 
Dave and Ginger Pranghofer
Susan Redd
Thom and Ethel Reese
Martin Reese
Ernie and Linda Reichlin
The Frank Reichlin Family
Lynne Rittenhouse
Gloria Rivera
Gwen Rodrigues
Luis Sandoval
Christopher and Laura Schaffner
Stephen and Andy Schuh
Shannon Schultz
Melanie Shaff and Gordon Clark
Christopher and Jennifer Shaff
Ann Sherwin
Rodger Sitko and Sharon Zaferin
Peter and Donna Skidmore
Krista Squibb
James Stavig
Fr. Mel Strazicich
Barbara Sturdy & Kay Rabenstein
E L Thomas
Bob and Stephanie Twedt
Brock and Jennifer Veltri
Bruce and Colleen Wade
Michelle Wade
Ben and Kelli Walker
Mandi Willis
Matt and Iliana Youngsman
Dean and Rachel Younquist

Donor List
January 2020 -January 2021



Immaculate Conception Regional School
1321 E Division St
Mount Vernon, WA 98274
360-428-3912
www.ICRSweb.org

Follow Us!

JOIN US FOR A WEEK OF GIVING!
THE ICRS 39th ANNUAL AUCTION

Sign up to bid or donate here:
 https://icrsauction2021.ggo.bid

Do you know an Alumni who is not on our mailing list?
Email us at bveltri@icrsweb.org to update your contact
information or submit information online here:
https://www.icrsweb.org/about-us/alumni/

SILENT AUCTION: FEBRUARY 22 - 27
LIVE STREAM EVENT AND SUPER SILENT: FEBRUARY 27


